
 

 

 

St. Boniface Catholic Church                Discipleship Council Meeting Minutes 

June 11, 2019 

o Council attendance: Carolynn Leonard, Corinne McCumber, Emma Pazos, Father Martino, Gerry Klock, Renee 

Doran & Polo Rodriguez. 

o Polo opened the meeting at 7:00 PM with the Stewardship Prayer. 

o Gerry motioned for the May meeting minutes approval and Carolynn second.   

o Council Formation – Emma reminded us today is the feast of St. Barnabas; then she shared Pope Francis’ June 

Prayer intention. Emma told us in advance of the US episcopal conference in Baltimore, MD, the Pope 

promulgated an Apostolic Letter to all world bishops with a set of NORMS (she mentioned all the steps and 

action plan) to hold all clerics and bishops accountable for violations against the 6th commandment, including 

abuse of authority to force sexual acts, including with a minor or vulnerable person, child pornography and 

covering abuse. Lastly, she mentioned three honorable separate cases. 

 

o Unfinished Business 

▪ Survey Status –will be put on hold until further notice. 

▪ Ministry Talks at mass-  Charline to speak next on bereavement, then RCIA in August 3-4, and CCW in 

September 

▪ Welcoming Ministry- great event, congratulations to Dale and Dawn DeRoia and those who helped.  

▪ Spiritual Growth-  a lot more discussion came up until an agreement to try both initiatives:  

1) Evangelization Programs with the ministry leaders first. Scheduled on August 24th from 9 to 2 PM. 

Carolynn will prepare to talk about “The Biggest Lie in the History of Christianity” and Polo will 

prepare material based on “The Joy of the Gospel”. Polo to send the invitation letter to the leaders. 

2) Small Study groups to continue as a permanent ministry/activity. Get Fr. Martino to watch and 

approve the Mass by Word on Fire (Bishop Barron). 

▪ Father Martino’s comments: 

1) Letter from the Bishop asking to give (BAA 2019) to those who stopped giving. 

2) Reason to build the Sanctuary:  Because our kids need it! 

o New Business: 

There have been recent changes in the ministry’s leadership. Polo to update the contact information 

sheet with Pattie. 

▪   The Next meeting will take place on Tuesday, July 9 at 7 PM. 

o Polo closed with the Glory-be. 

o There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:53PM 

 

 

Respectfully submitted:   Polo Rodriguez      June 13,2019 


